Public Hearing January 27, 2015

At 7:00 p.m. Supervisor Carges called to order a public hearing located at the Town Hall,
18 State Street, Brockport, New York on Tuesday, January 27, 2015. The purpose of the public
hearing was to hear all persons for or against the adoption of Local Law 1 of 2015 — proposed
amendments to Chapter 157 — Stormwater Management of the Sweden Town Code.

The proposed amendments include, but are not limited to, increasing the square footage of
land disturbance area from 25,000 to 43,560 (one acre) and replacing the term Highway
Superintendent with Stormwater Management Officer.

Town Board Members present were Supervisor Robert Carges, Councilperson Robert
Muesebeck, Councilperson Rebecca Donohue, Councilperson Danielle Windus-Cook and
Councilperson Donald Roberts, Jr. Also present were Finance Director Leisa Strabel,
Superintendent of Highways Brian Ingraham, Town Attorney Jim Bell and Town Clerk Karen
Sweeting.

Visitors present were Deputy Village Mayor Bill Andrews, Jack Merritt, Annie Crane,
Mary Rich and Tony Gianni.

Supervisor Carges asked Town Clerk Karen Sweeting to read the legal notice published in
the Town newspaper. Notice was read.

Supervisor Carges asked if anyone was present for the public hearing. No one spoke.

No comments. Closed at 7:10 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karen M. Sweeting
Town Clerk



